
 

TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES 

TOWN COUNCIL COMMUNITY RESIDENT MEETING MINUTES 

AUGUST 2, 2022 

Meeting audio available in Town Clerk’s Office 

Recording started at 6:07p.m. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Vice Mayor Danowski called meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC 

There were public comments made by the following: Robert Austin, Marcia Andrews, and Virginia 

Standish. 
 

Mr. Austin addressed the Council spoking about the trailer park on Hyde Park- do not reduce the 

fine. Airplane noise- Mr. Austin stated that he had gone to the Airport Noise Abatement Meeting. 

Councilmember Maniglia responded to Mr. Austin that the Town has been aware of his first 

complaint. She also stated that she is upset about the issue and that the RV ordinance has been 

signed. She also stated we had a lobbyist that was looking into the problem of the airplane noise. 

Vice Mayor Danowski also responded to Mr. Austin's concern regarding the Airport noise. FLC 

has a noise pollution committee, will look up document and forward to him. Mr. Austin also 

responded to the RV ordinance, stated that it shouldn't be year-round. Councilmember Maniglia 

responded to Mr. Austin, concern regarding RV. 

Marcia Andrews, current District 6 School Board Member addressed the Town Council by 

introducing herself. Ms. Andrews mentioned the partnership with Palm Beach State College, 

Loxahatchee Groves Elementary School (STEAM school) and the Town. Ms. Andrews stated that 

an Education Advisory Board with Loxahatchee Groves Elementary has started.  She also stated 

that Loxahatchee Groves Elementary (LGE) is an A rated school, appreciate the partnership with 

the Town and she enjoys working with the Town. She also expresses that she enjoyed being a part 

of the Bookbag-Give-A-Way. Vice Mayor Danowski thanked Ms. Andrews and asked would she 

please talk about the expansion and new schools in the Western Community. Ms. Andrews 

responded, yes stating that there is a going to be a new elementary school in Westlake, a new high 

school right pass Northlake and new elementary school in Arden. Ms. Andrews stated that there 

are excellent schools in this area (Western Communities). 

Councilmember Herzog asked how the new boundaries would be made- Ms. Andrews responded 

that there will be a boundaries committee formed, then the School Board will have the final 

decision. Councilmember Herzog asked is there a middle school being planned for this area? Ms. 

Andrews responded stating that with the STEAM program would like to keep the students at 
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Loxahatchee Groves Elementary. Councilmember Herzog asked about the middle school that are 

surrounding us would it be easier to transport our kids to. Ms. Andrews responded. 

Councilmember Maniglia stated she wished she had Ms. Andrews energy and thanked her for her 

work.  

Virginia Standish commented about not having access to Western Pine Middle School. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m. 
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